KNEESALL Knatter

Year 38 Number 3 Editors: Richard & Christine Lawrence 01623 863221 new number July 2020

In these unusual times, it has been decided to repeat the information on support and issue electronically by email & What's App. If you would like a paper copy or know of someone who does not have internet access, please contact us. Editors

Bill Hemsley Community Centre Notes

Booking the hall. Tel: Kevin Gray 07971 547735 or email KevinGray@SDCTrailers.com before arranging a booking. **Kneesall & District Women's Institute** is a friendly, welcoming group from Kneesall and its surrounding villages. We usually meet on the 4th Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Bill Hemsley Community Centre to listen to interesting speakers and watch practical demonstrations. Social distancing has resulted in the cancellation of our recent meetings but we now hope to resume our programme on 23rd September. In the meantime our President, Janet, is happy to give further details about our WI. She can be contacted on 01636 636274 or by email hillfarm@hotmail.co.uk

Hi Parishioners, Hope you are still bearing up in these very strange and unusual times. We are now facing our country "opening up" again in a very different manner next weekend when we are allowed to enter restaurants, public houses and cafe's once again. The Rajdhaani will open its doors for diners from 4th July after producing many takeaways over the last 3 months. Lindsey is experimenting very successfully with new delicacies which look absolutely fantastic— I'm sure they will taste equally as good. Many thanks to Will for providing a superb Pop Up shop over the last 12 weeks. What a great way of socialising and getting first class goodies along the way. Hope you can all adjust to this new way of life that awaits us. As for The Parish Council, no meetings can be held as we still cannot meet together. No correspondence has been received of any significance recently. Rather strange times to say the least. Stay safe folks as we go into the next phase of new normality. Trevor (Parish Council Chairman)

CORONA VIRUS SUPPORT

The following people in Kneesall village have given their numbers and any villagers are welcome to call for support and to ask for shopping or dog walking or advice during this difficult time of social distancing and self-isolation.

Dan Coops	07825 932 341	Ben Mather	07795 973 005
Liz Fidler	07964 161 996	Clare Mills	07788 374 540
Clive Fidler	07964 165 499	Chris Wildgust	07804 479 715
Jo Grey	07928 614 161	Trevor Kirk	01623 860 867
Ruth Willis	07980 692 620	Liz McIntyre	07880 236 458
Lindsey Crooks	07591 858 833	Ted Anthill	07971 951 179
Kate Roberts	07974 742 277	Rob Sheilds	07872 007 457
Emma Smith	07951 376 579	Kathy Hyde Barker	07870 729 117
Will Smith	07976 855 423	Phil Hyde Barker	07870 729 118
Leigh Patterson	07780 831 893	Sarah & Brian	07803 170 587
Pam Gladwin	07734 533 095	Jess Tullberg	07989 973 454
Chris Roberson	07971 854 465		

If you would like to be added to the What's App group on your mobile phone please let Kathy Hyde Barker (07870 729 117) have your number and you can be added to the group. This is a great way to keep in touch and to ask for help etc. It's also a good way to report events in the village, lost dogs, suspicious people etc and just to keep in touch and say hi from time to time. We hope you are all ok during these restrictive circumstances and please let us know if any of you need help, all the people on the list are keen to help.

Kneesall Social Contact List We would like to set up an email contact list for better communication, if you are happy to receive information by email/ mobile, this would only be for village use, please send your details (name, address, email, mobile number) to: kath-

<u>whydebarker@me.com</u> If you would like to be contacted on your land line or by a note in your postbox, please drop a note into my postbox at Church Farm on the corner of School Lane and Main Street.



Kneesall, Kersall & Ompton





Diocese of Southwell & Nottingham Communications update 25th June

Government Announces Church Buildings may reopen for Public Worship from July 4th

The Government has announced that church buildings will be able to reopen for public worship from 4th July, provided physical distancing remains in place. In response to this news, Bishop Paul posted on Twitter; click here to see the tweet 'This is very good news – for now, we await further detailed government guidance and advice from the Church of England. We will be ready to support clergy and church wardens across the diocese as they make decisions appropriate to their context and circumstances.' Click here for more.

Friday Lunchtime at the Cathedral ... at Home!

Southwell Minster were delighted to be able to host an online FLAC concert last week: Grantham-born baritone Jack Lee was due to perform in the Minster on Friday 19th June, and recorded his concert at home instead for all to enjoy. Jack is in his final year at the Royal Academy of Music under the tutelage of Giles Underwood and Chad Vindin, and has given recitals across the UK. In this concert, he presents a beautiful short programme of Schubert, Brahms, Mozart, Britten and Ireland, as well as a song from Les Misérables to finish! You can watch the concert here at any time.

Church Choir creates virtual performance of Thomas Tallis's infamous 40-part motet, Spem in alium

Singers from Choir of St Peter's Nottingham have been working hard to keep choral music alive by creating 'virtual' performances of hymns, psalms and anthems for each week's online service, by combining recordings of each singer's individual part. This month (on the Royal School of Church Music's designated 'Music Sunday' – 14th June), the Choir released its most ambitious virtual performance yet in the form of Thomas Tallis's famous motet for 40 voices, *Spem in alium*. This infamously unwieldy piece is written for eight choirs, each of five voice parts and was improbably catapulted to fame in recent years by the book and film *Fifty Shades of Grey*. But well before then, *Spem in alium* has been the ultimate challenge in large-scale choral polyphony, with recordings released by all the major early music professional choirs. Though the well-known professional choir Stile Antico released a virtual performance of *Spem in alium* to commemorate the fortieth day of the lockdown, as far as they are aware, that from St Peter's is the only such performance created by a church choir. The recording, accompanied by images from around St Peter's Church can be found at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qPgIGq7AnYA

Scarecrows June 2020



Kneesall 'Pop up Farmshop

Open every Friday between 9.00am -1.00pm - Old Hall Farm - Next to The Hay Barn Cafe.

Selling a delicious range of meats including Bacon, Sausages, Burgers and a good selection of Sunday roasting meats.

Hand carved Hams, Homemade Haslets, Pork Pies and other pies.

Locally made and produced Bread, Cakes and Milk. A selection of Cheeses.

Dog fouling in churchyard. Dog mess has been left in the churchyard. Please clean up after your pet.

Parish Council Website can be accessed via the link - https://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/kneesallkersallomptonpc/

A reminder of who is on the Parish Council: Trevor Kirk (Chairman) Baulk Lane; Richard Taylor (Vice Chairman) Kersall; Robert Greenland (Clerk) Baulk Lane; Brian Allebon Kersall; Colin Cutts School Lane; Peter Davis Ompton; Liz Fidler Ossington Road; Merrinda Lissaman Ossington Road; Moira Wingfield Ossington Road